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SPECIAL BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, September 19, 2024
Village of Norridge
4000 N. Olcott Avenue
Norridge, IL 60706

The meeting was called to order by President Tannhauser at 6:00 PM
Clerk Krasinski called the roll:

Present: President Tannhauser
Clerk Krasinski
Trustee Budnik
Trustee Ronstadt
Trustee Larson
Trustee Bielak
Trustee Gelsomino

Absent: Trustee Avino

Also Present: Joanna Skupien, Village Administrator
Brian Goss, Police Chief

A quorum was declared.

President Tannhauser asked all to stand and pledge allegiance to the flag.

Comments from the Public.
Email:
NONE

In Person:

Scott Parent:

Mr. Parent is advocating for solutions that meet interests of residents pertaining to the new
parking restrictions on the block of 4200 Oriole. Mr. Parent shared the impact of residents whose
homes face Giles School. He voiced his concerns on parking issues and snow removal issues.
Mr. Parent proposed to find a solution for all involved, residents and Giles School.

Sarai Barrios:

Ms. Barrios has concerns about her tree and wanted to voice her complaint of a Village
employee. Ms. Barrios voiced her concerns and opinions of the new parking signs that went up
on the block of 4200 Oriole. Ms. Barrios asked why signs were put up without working with
residents.

MINUTES, Special Board Meeting of September 19, 2024 Page 1 of 2



Cynthia Barrios:

Ms. Barrios voiced her complaint and misconduct of Village employee and requests to remove a
tree in front of her house. Ms.Barrios shared her concerns with the new resident parking signs
and restrictions.

Stacey Jones:

Ms. Jones voiced her concerns about the recent parking restrictions and petitions to remove the
parking signs. She mentioned she was disappointed on how the process was communicated to
the residents.

Rosemary Maurello:
Ms. Maurello voiced her concerns regarding the new parking restrictions. She has concerns
regarding parents picking up kids from school and resident parking.

Frank Tribuzio:
Mr. Tribuzio voiced concerns of parking that is needed for teachers, administration, nurses,
parent visits, lunch workers, service techs, volunteers and employment candidates.

Michelle Guzik:

Ms. Guzik stated she has been with the district for 31 years as is the Superintendent of District
80. She stated she reached out to President Tannhauser regarding parking issues at Giles
School and wanted to have a discussion to come up with a solution. Giles maintains the snow
removal and paving issues. She mentioned that on street cleaning days residents park in spaces
by the school and teachers do not have anywhere to park. She would like to have a good
discussion regarding parking issues and safety of the children.

Discussion was had by Village Board and residents to discuss an Ordinance Enacting Certain
Parking Restrictions Adjacent to Giles School on School Days for the East Side of N. Oriole
Avenue Running 294 Feet South from the Stop Sign at the Intersection of N. Oriole and W.
Cullom Avenues.

MOTION: by Trustee Gelsomino second by Trustee Larson, there being no further business,
meeting be adjourned at 7:28 PM.
Budnik, Ronstadt, Larson, Bielak, Avino Gelsomino, Yea, Nays none, - Motion carried

G ——

Meeting Adjourned.

l_ oo fetd )
Daniel Tannhauser, Village President

abriéla Krasinski, Yillage Cler
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